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Helping To Reduce The Suffering

Since 1996, the Prostitution Awareness and
Action Foundation of Edmonton (PAAFE)

has helped to reduce the suffering that street
prostitution inflicts on our whole society.

They have educated the community at large
about the dangers associated with prostitution,
and they have worked hard to create
alternatives for the women (and men) caught
up in this horrific lifestyle.

PAAFE also oversees the Prostitution Offender
Program. Men who are caught by undercover
vice officers while trying to purchase sex are
given the opportunity of attending this program

as an alternative to receiving a criminal
record. These men pay a $500.00 dollar
fee to attend a one-day program which
teaches them about the effects prostitution
has on themselves, their families and their
community.

Community Drug Alert recently spoke
with Kate Quinn, the Executive Director

of PAAFE, about the work carried out by
her organization. She tells us that “only
about 1% - 3% of the men who go through
the Prostitution Offender Program are ever
caught in subsequent sting operations, and
this tells us that the program is working by



forcing them to take more responsibility for
their actions.”

Changing Lives

The general public often assumes that
you can't legislate morality or take any
other form of action to reduce the number
of people involved in the sex trade. But
the work done by agencies like PAAFE,
in conjunction with the law enforcement
community, shows that concerned people
really can make a difference. Kate Quinn
notes that “in 1992, Edmonton police and
counsellors with the Crossroads Program
identified 975 different individuals who
were involved in street prostitution - and
250 of these were children. By 2001,
authorities estimated there were only

250 people involved in street prostitution
in Edmonton, with only fifty of those
being children.”

What led to this massive decrease? Vice
sting operations and programs like the
Prostitution Offender Program removed a
couple of thousand men who were cruising
the streets looking for sex, and reducing

the demand led to a corresponding reduction
in supply. But the challenges are still big,

as PAAFE and EPS vice officers estimate
there are as many as 10,000 men still
cruising the streets.

... _for help.

Just as important in reducing the
numbers involved in street prostitution,
though, were factors like affordable
housing, opportunities for education,
and drug and alcohol counselling.
People who wanted to get out of the
lifestyle had places they could turn to

Sadly, the numbers are starting to
creep back up again, and it was
estimated that approximately 500
people were involved in street
prostitution in Edmonton in 2005.

A number of factors have led to this
unfortunate reversal. One of the
biggest factors was a reduction in
vice presence at the street level that
occurred in 2002. Kate notes that
“‘internet child exploitation became a
big concern, and many vice officers
were redirected into this area, leading
to a drop in the number of officers
available for sting operations on the
street.”
















